Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on July 1st 2002

1.
Present:

Cllrs Astor, Drake, Ridgway, Ward. Cllr Dixon in the Chair. Clerk Kindersley,  6 electors. Tim Reynolds (Cambridgeshire County Council Community Transport Officer) Apologies from D/Cllr Wilson.

2.
The Chairman introduced Mr Reynolds who made a short presentation about the new C4 Bus Service linking Hatley to Croydon and onward services on Thursdays. Mr Offord had agreed to act as the link between all the participating ticket sellers, collecting funds and sending them to the appropriate office. Council expressed its gratitude to Mr Offord for volunteering his time to do this. Following questions from the Council and members of the public the Chairman thanked Mr Reynolds who then left the meeting. 

3.       Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on May 20th 2002.

The Clerk read the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on May 20th 2002. These were agreed by the Council as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

4.       Matters Arising:

There were no matters arising.

5.
Finance


It was agreed to make a donation of £40 to Oxfam as Oxfam had allowed residents of the village to sell cakes during the Annual Oxfam Walk to raise funds for the new play equipment.

Clerk reported that the Council was required to appoint an Internal Auditor. Appointment was deferred until the next meeting in order to find a volunteer in the community to take on the task.

Agreed to pay Mr Dixon Jnr £5 for his repairs to the Noticeboard at Hatley St George.

6.
Play Equipment


Cllr Drake reported that the total of £14,000 to purchase play equipment had been met and he was thanked by the Council for all his efforts. He reported Mark Wilsher had now started detailed plans which would be cleared by ROSPA. Cllr Drake was to check the insurance situation and it was hoped work would commence shortly thereafter.

7. St Denis' Church

General concerns over the future of St Denis' Church were again expressed and in particular concerns were raised regarding the cartouche in the north entrance, the PCC having to pay for the proposed fence and it was agreed to write asking for commitment on repairs etc once the proposed surveys were completed. Clerk reported a Bat Survey was to be undertaken by SCDC and the Cambridge Bat Group on July 7th and Chairman reported the next churchyard clean-up day.

8. Planning - Moat Farm East Hatley

The Clerk read the report of the Planning Director concerning the proposed relocation of the small business use to the buildings at the rear of Moat Farm to the Planning Committee and also the letter the Council had submitted objecting to the application unless certain conditions were met. Council agreed not to send a representative to attend the Planning Meeting.

9. East Hatley Corner

It was noted that the hedge and conifers at Moat Farm had been trimmed, although Chairman reported that it was not done by the Mr Wallington. Mrs Ward undertook to contact Steve Deighton should further work be necessary.

It was noted that a group from East Herts Walkers Group had recently walked the footpaths in the parish, trimming branches overhanging footpaths. This was generally deplored as inappropriate.

Chairman reported that the next meeting of the Little Gransden Consultative Committee would take place in Hatley Village Hall on October 31st 2002.

Noted attendance was excellent at the Jubilee BBQ at the Village Hall making a very successful day.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 8.30pm. The next meeting will be on September 9th 2002.

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

